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V Ngalwana (Adjudicator), N Jeram (Deputy Adjudicator), C Nkuhlu (Snr Assistant Adjudicator), L Shrosbree (Snr Assistant Adjudicator), 

 
        Please quote our ref: PFA/WE/3197/05/SG 
 
 
 
RE: DETERMINATION IN TERMS OF SECTION 30M OF THE PENSION 

FUNDS ACT 24 OF 1956 (“the Act”): T TEMBE v SECURITY 
EMPLOYEES NATIONAL PROVIDENT FUND & AZA DAY & NIGHT 
SECURITY 

 
INTRODUCTION 
 
[1] This matter concerns the alleged non-payment of a withdrawal benefit by a 

fund.   
 
[2] The complaint was received by this office on 26 April 2005 and a letter 

acknowledging receipt thereof sent to you on 5 May 2005. On the same date 
a letter was dispatched to the respondents requesting them to file a response 
by no later than 26 May 2005.  The response from the fund, dated 6 July 
2006, was received on 6th July 2006.  On 18 July 2006, a copy thereof was 
sent to you for a reply by no later than 1 August 2006. No response was 
received from the employer, nor was any reply submitted by you. After 
considering all the written submissions, I consider it unnecessary to hold a 
hearing in this matter.  

 
COMPLAINT 
 
[3] You contend that although you left the employment of Aza Day & Night 

Security (“the employer”) on 31 July 2004, you had not received your 
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withdrawal benefit.  According to you, you had become a member of the 
Security Employees National Provident Fund (“the fund”) on 10 September 
2002, and had contributed to the fund throughout the duration of your 
membership.  

 
[4] Your requested relief is that I direct the employer to adduce documentary 

proof of the date when it started to make deductions from your wages, and 
also that I order the fund to pay out your withdrawal benefit.   

 
RESPONSE 
 
[5] In response, the administrator of the fund states that a withdrawal benefit in 

the amount of R225.12 was deposited into you bank account on 21 
September 2005.  

  
[6] In a letter from the administrator which is addressed to the General Secretary 

of a trade union named NUFI, and which is dated 6 April 2005, it is, inter alia 
stated that the employer only joined the fund in February 2003 and that the 
last contribution received from it was in September 2003. The letter is 
attached as an unmarked annexure to your complaint.  

 
DETERMINATION AND REASONS THEREFOR 
 
[7] Although no response has been received from the employer (despite it having 

been invited to respond), I am prepared to accept the fund’s contention that 
the employer has been in arrears with fund contributions since October 2003.  
It has become common knowledge from the previous determinations of this 
Tribunal, as well as the numerous other complaints of a similar nature against 
the same employer, that the employer has over a period of time made 
deductions from its employees’ wages in lieu of pension fund contributions, 
but has failed to pay the same over to the fund (See Sakhwe; Mpondombini v 
Security Employees National Provident Fund & Another [2005] 6 BPLR 527 
(PFA)). 

 
[8] Such conduct not only amounts to a breach of the employer’s duty of good 

faith and a failure by the employer to fulfil the duties placed on it by the rules 
of the fund, but it is a punishable criminal offence in terms of section 37(1) of 
the Act.  

     
[9] It is trite law that the fund has a duty to pay out withdrawal benefits to its 
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members when their membership of the fund has terminated.  However, the 
fund’s obligation to pay a benefit depends on whether the employer has paid 
contributions on the members’ behalf.  If the employer has not paid any 
contributions at all, then the fund cannot be liable to pay a benefit to the 
member when the benefit becomes due and payable. Where a member has 
suffered a loss as a result of the employer’s failure to pay contributions to the 
fund he or she can recover such loss from the employer (See Orion Money 
Purchase Pension Fund (SA) v Pension Funds Adjudicator & Others [2002] 9 
BPLR 3830 (C) at 3839F-G).  

 
[10] In this instance, the employer has only made contributions on your behalf 

for the period September 2002 to September 2003.  The benefit that was paid 
out to you appears to be a true reflection of the fund’s liability towards you. 
For your loss that came about by reason of the employer not paying your 
contributions to the fund, your recourse is against the employer.  

 
[11] In the result, your complaint against the fund cannot succeed. Our file is 

now closed.  
 
SIGNED IN CAPE TOWN ON THIS  DAY OF  2006  
 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
 
………………………………… 
VUYANI NGALWANA  
PENSION FUNDS ADJUDICATOR  
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